CULMINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Jayne Disley, Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer

Tel:  (01584) 861 387            Email:  culmingtonpc@googlemail.com 

The Annual Parish Meeting of Culmington held on Tuesday 16th May 2017 at 7.00pm in 

Culmington Village Hall

MINUTES

1.0 Apologies for Absence:   None
2.0 Notice Convening the Meeting

In accordance with Statute, the notice convening the meeting has been duly published on the Council’s Notice Boards and elsewhere throughout the Parish.

3.0 Annual Report of the Parish Council and other groups/committees for the year 2016/17

a) Chairman of the Parish Council (Attached) Cllr Byng was thanked for all the work she had done for the Parish on the Parish Council and in her years as Chair, which has been much appreciated.  

b) Village Hall Committee:  Cllr Byng reported the accounts had recently been audited and currently showed a balance of £16,000 more than expenditure.  There were still some issues with the heating, which were being looked into.  Bookings were up on the previous year and John Lakey had taken over from Graham Hardy as administrator.  The Village Website section for the Village Hall still needed some work but would have a calendar showing when the hall was booked in future, however bookings would still need to be made through the administrator John on (tel no 01584 861254).  Mark Littlejohn from the village had kindly taken over the mowing.  The Village Hall had continued to host a year of successful meetings and events.

c) Local Joint Committee (Attached)

d) Coffee Morning:  ‘The Coffee morning has been held each Tuesday during the last year.  It has been a useful social event and at the same time has raised some money for the Village Hall and for the Parish Church.  We intend to continue this next year, which will be our twentieth.  Many Thanks for all who have helped both in the Kitchen and to maintain and book and produce stall’.  Dennis was thanked for all his work keeping the coffee morning going and all the other valuable things he did within the community.

e) Flood Action Group (Attached)

f) Culmington Footpath Group:  A new co-ordinator, Jeff Williams has taken over the group and a series of walks arranged. As a current Scout Leader Jeff is involving the scouts in repairing stiles and clearing footpaths.  Walks are being advertised in Ripples, the Parish magazine.  Contact Jeff for further information (Tel no 01584 861849)

g) Representatives of other bodies:  None

4.0 Open Forum:   Concern expressed about speeding traffic in the village where children play.  (see Parish Council Annual General Minutes)
5.0 Closure:  The meeting closed at 7.15 pm
